STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING AND

REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:
July 13, 2011
TIME:  
9:30 a.m.
PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



2nd Floor Conference Room



Baltimore, Maryland  21202 

PRESENT:
James Johnson, Chair


Fred Matusky


Robert Gawne
Allen Clinedinst, III

George Warren

Rasheed Kerriem
ABSENT:

STAFF PARTICIPATING:

Steven Smitson, Assistant Commissioner,

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Patricia McCray, Administrative Officer
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman, James Johnson, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration (“HVACR”) Contractors (“Board”) to order at 9:30 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members of the Board reviewed the minutes of the May 11, 2011 Board meeting and
MOTION I was made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Gawne, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes without corrections.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT
The report is as follows and may be amended:  The Application Review Committee reports that there were a total of 10 applications received for review; 5 original apprentice applications, 1 renewal apprentice and 1 renewal journey were approved; 2 original apprentice
applications and 1 renewal apprentice application were referred for additional information.
MOTION II was made by Mr. Gawne, seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried to approve the Application Review Committee report as presented.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Complaint Committee report is as follows and may be amended: Complaints reviewed May 12 through June 8, 2011: 157 complaints are open; 67 complaints are under intake review; 24 complaints are in panel review; 13 complaints are under investigation, 37 complaints are in pre-charge review; 4 complaints have been referred for criminal charges; 3 complaints are awaiting an OAH hearing; 2 complaints are inactive; and 2 complaints are waiting to be reinvestigated.   

MOTION III was made by Mr. Clinedinst, seconded by Mr. Matusky and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report.

PSI EXAMS
Report for May, 2011:

	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	53
	22
	31
	42%


Report for June, 2011:

	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	70
	33
	37
	47%


OLD BUSINESS
North American Trade School
Mr. Clinedinst asked to review the curriculum from the other trade schools that the board approved, and to schedule an appointment to tour North American Trade School’s facility.
NEW BUSINESS
2012 Legislative Priorities
Harry Loleas, Assistant Commissioner, informed board members that all lists of requested legislation have been submitted to the Office of the Secretary and that he has not yet received feedback regarding the submission. 
Applicants Submitting Information on Company Letterhead
Board members prefer that licensure applicants document their years of experience by submitting a letter on company letterhead signed by a master licensee. The application form will be modified to include an instructional statement to clarify that applicants should provide additional information on company letterhead.  Applicants may submit an IRS Form W-2 in the event that a current or past employer either refuses or cannot provide the requested documentation.

Review of Applications with Conduct Questions
Ms. Kinstler suggested that, whenever an applicant has answers “yes” to one or more of the conduct questions contained on the application form, the board’s application committee would review the application to determine whether the applicant is qualified to sit for the exam or to obtain the license prior to the board considering whether the applicant’s conduct is a bar to approving the application.   The board agreed to this change in procedure.  

CORRESPONDENCE
Queen Anne County’s - Enforcement of Statute
The Plumbing Board for Queen Anne’s County has determined that replacement units do not require an inspection.  Mr. Loleas, Assistant Commissioner, advised that if the county is enforcing the HVACR Code the cooperative agreement includes requiring inspection.  Ms. Kinstler, stated that there are no permitting requirements in the COMAR 15.05.03(e).  In emergency situations permits are required, but often are not obtained prior to responding to requests for repair.  Baltimore City and other subdivisions have a system in place that addresses this type of situation with the issue of a post card permit.

Termination of Relief Devices
The board received an inquiry from Keith Smith, Deputy Boiler Inspector for the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation, asking the board to determine who is responsible for ensuring compliance with the International Mechanical Code, adopted by the board.  The reason for this inquiry is because Mr. Smith has encountered several violations relating to the termination of refrigeration system safety relief devices.  Ms. Kinstler agreed to prepare a response that will be forwarded to Mr. Smith.
COUNSEL'S REPORT

None.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None.
Adjournment

MOTION IV made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting.  There being no further business meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

         
√


Approved without corrections

           


 
Approved with corrections


James Johnson




August 10, 2011



James Johnson, Chairman



 

 Date
IT WAS DETERMINED THAT THE NEXT MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 2011 AT 9:30 A.M. IN THE 3rd FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM AT 500 N. CALVERT STREET.
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